SEVEN SISTERS COMMUNITY  COUNCIL

CYNGOR CYMUNED BLAENDULAIS

Minutes of an extraordinary meeting of the council to discuss Playground Equipment held 18th April 2016

Present:
Chairman:
Mr D C Thomas



Councillors:
Mr J W Davies, Mr D Francis, Miss C Freeman





Mr G James, Mr L Jenkins,

Mr M Rivers, Mr B L Parfitt, Mrs G  Smith



Clerk:

Mrs L E Oliver

1
Apologies for Absence


There were no apologies

2
Playground Equipment
The Clerk had obtained product brochures which Councillors looked at.

The Chairman opened the meeting and asked for the Councillors views on playground equipment.

Mr Parfitt said Pantyfordd had new equipment which had cost £58k, excluding the swings, which were already there.

Mr Rivers said the surfaces would be expensive and Mr James said recycled tyres were often used

Mr Davies said there were three items to be decided: age group of the users; how much to spend and does the council pick the equipment or involve the schools.

Mrs Smith said it would be toddlers using the hall’s equipment

The Chairman said the equipment at the hall and at the recreation ground was very well used.

Mr Parfitt said we should decide on the amount to spend, get three quotations and let the schools decide which to use.

Mr Francis thought it was important to involve the schools

Mr Jenkins suggested a soft play indoor area for toddlers at the hall 

Mr Parfitt said a grant application to WREN would take a long time

The Chairman said Ceri Davies drew up the plans for the BMX track and Stuart did the application.   He agreed there should be three quotes.

It was thought we could apply for grants and top-up with a loan from the PWLB

The Chairman said we would need permission from the Welsh Assembly to obtain a loan and the Councillors agreed to go ahead and apply.

Clerk to write to the Welsh Assembly after the election in May

Besides WREN that will give grants up to £45k there is also the NPTCBC Minor Projects Grant of up to £12k and possibly the Coalfields Regeneration Trust, up to £7k.

It was stressed again that there was a lot of work involved in the WREN application and the Clerk said she would do the application as long as she had help with the projects such as the schools.

It was agreed that the Clerk should obtain quotations from the three companies who had supplied brochures based on a value of £70k for the hall play area and the recreation ground.

The ages for use of the two areas would be up to 6 at the hall and over 6 at the recreation ground.

3
Transfer of Land

A discussion was held regarding taking over the land from the Miner’s Welfare.   It was proposed by Mr Jenkins, seconded by Mr James and agreed that the Council should take over the land and when this was completed should look at transferring the lease to CHAOSS

Mr Parfitt thought that CHAOSS should look at taking on charitable status.

Signed D C Thomas, Chairman 
    Date  9th May 2016

